 NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 3RD DECEMBR 2018
Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.R.Cox  Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones  Cllr.F.Boucher
Mrs.J.Childs.
1.
Apologies for absence.
Cllr.S.Steel
2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.
None .
3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.
None.
4.
Approval of Minutes.
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 1st October were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5.
Matters Arising from Minutes.
The fence at 1 Wheelwrights Cottage Lewson Street had been taken down as per SBC instructions and replaced with a new fence.  However it is not the approved fence as per the plans which should be post and rail. The old footings had been taken out and the garage dismantelled. Cllr Trim will write to SBC regarding the site line.
The bulding plot next to 1 Wheelwrights Cottages had reapplied to have the orginal plans passed. The footings are in the incorect position which is too near to Norton Lane due to the fence at No 1 Wheelwrights being erected further over into the building plot in the incorrect place.
6. Parish Maintenance Scheme.
The corroded edge of the roadway outside the Sports Club in Provender Lane had been repaired by KCC.

KCC advised that the uneven footpath at the entrance to the Sports Ground from Norton Lane has been allocated to an officer.
Legal & General had been contacted regarding cutting of the hedgerow in Norton Lane, blocking up the entrance in Norton Lane to prevent fly tipping and the on going ragwort situation.  The PC had received no response from their e mails.  Natural England have advised Legal & General that the ragwort needs to be treated next year in April/|May.  If it is not carried out they will arrange for a contractor to carry out the necessary works and invoice Legal & General.
The drains in Norton Lane had been cleaned.
Lower Norton Lane had been closed for 7 days from 2nd October to enable carriageway repairs.






1 of 2
     There had been a car accident on Stone Crossing Buckland where a car had been abanded when                    

     the baarrier had come down as a train was arriving, Four people had fled the scence from the car.

     Reported fly tipping in Norton Lane had been cleared by SBC
7. Planning.
None.
8. Councillor's Report
Cllr.A Trim reported that he had attened the memorial service at Lynsted church and layed a wreath on behalf of the Parish Council.
Cllr Ron Cox reported mud and leaves on the road at the junction of Lewson Street / Norton Lane making it a hazzard to find the fire hydrant. This will be reported to SBC.

9. Correspondence.
Andrew Bowles' monthly newsletters had been circulated to Councillors
Email newsletter has been circulated to Councillors received from Police & Crime Commissioner.
Rushett Lane will be closed from 12th December up to 3 days for overhead telephone cable repairs.
10.
Finance.
    The following payments were approved and will be made by internet banking :-
Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee. Hire of Hall 03/12/2018  

 £12.    00
     Cllr. A Trim. Reimbursment of  British Legion Wreath


            £30.     00
10.1.


     The balance of the bank account on 1st October was  £5274.41
11.
Any other Business.
None.
12.
Items for next Meeting.
None.
13.
Date of Next Meeting.
Monday 4th February 2019















 Meeting Closed 8.25pm
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